

For Continuing Fellowship

ROARING 40°S

No 14 Official Newsletter of Apex 40 Melbourne & Gippsland Branch

President: Owen Ballinger 842 1882 (Home) 376 1444 (Business) Secretary Lorraine Burgess 848 1777 (Home)

Correspondence: 16 Bullen Street, East Doncaster 3109

Next Dinner

Friday 6th July 1979

<u>Time</u>

7. P.M. Social Drink 7.30 Dinner

Place

Dandenong Club - 53 McCrae Street,

Dandenong

Contact

Sec. Lorraine by Tuesday 3rd July if you wish to attend this dinner.

May Dinner

Wasn't it great to see Fred & Leila Margetts, Keith & Lois Haymes, back with us again. Welcome to our new members Ken & Barbara Neate, Ron & Shirley Dickson, Jack & Gwendaline Cole, also Brian Dickie. Geoff Mayne was unable to long withous owing to a previous Angagement, however he did receive our cheque to Nadavoc, for which he thanked us very much.

Congratulations To David & Judith Saunders for becoming grandparents during the month of April.

Investment It has been suggested that we invest some of our funds, in a interest bearing deposit, and let the money grow. However if anyone has other ideas of how we can let our money grow, please speak to Pres. Owen at the next dinner. Charlie Burgess idea of going out to the races, to invest the money, will not be acceptable, sorry Charlie.

Yours In Apex 40

Louaine

Lorraine Burgess

Roaring 40's is published by Apex 40 to inform members of current events.